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Background/Purpose: 
The Health Literacy Framework project is a three-year initiative (2019-21) which 
aimed to improve HIV-related health literacy at the individual, community, 
organisational, sectoral, health system, and societal levels. It focused on engaging 
diverse cohorts of PLHIV who have not benefited equally from recent successes 
across the HIV care continuum. These included positive women, heterosexual men, 
people from Asian and Latin American backgrounds, and people who inject drugs. 
 
Approach: 
Early definitions of health literacy focused on individuals and their ability to process 
complex health information, not the complicated health systems that demand that 
ability. A literature review (Woods, 2019) recommended NAPWHA take an ecological 
approach considering the social and contextual aspects of health literacy in practice. 
This involves taking what we have learned from individuals and communities and 
disseminating it through NAPWHA’s sectoral, systemic and society-level activities.  
 
In each priority community, we partnered with relevant organisations and recruited 
Community Advocates — HIV peers who received training, support and 
remuneration to become project ambassadors and undertake consultation activities. 
Community Advocates led NAPWHA in a co-design process to prepare health 
promotion interventions to address the needs identified through consultation. 
 
Outcomes/Impact: 
This presentation will focus on a case study of a breastfeeding guide developed for 
positive women in collaboration with Positive Women Victoria and ASHM. Advocates 
led consultation in various formats (discussion groups, in-depth interviews, forums) 
and collated relevant evidence to better understand the needs of positive women 
considering infant feeding options. Health promotion initiatives included the guide as 
well as active participation of Community Advocates in ASHM’s development of 
clinical guidelines on breastfeeding.  
 
Innovation and Significance: 
What NAPWHA has learned from upskilling Community Advocates now informs our 
work on other projects and our engagement with partners in the HIV sector, health 
system, and our advocacy on the broader social determinants of positive health. 
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